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CHANGE OF PROCEDURE FOR RELEASE OF DECEDENTS


Effective: April 5, 2019

Dear Funeral Director, 	
The Snohomish County Medical Examiner’s Office (SCMEO) has updated the procedure for releasing decedents. Please carefully read the changes below:

EDRS INITIATION: The Snohomish County Medical Examiner's Office will initiate EDRS records on all SCMEO jurisdictional cases. Funeral home directors should check EDRS before starting a death certificate to avoid making a duplicate record. In addition, please check EDRS daily for any updates or comments about the decedent's release. For any questions or concerns about a case in EDRS, please call out office at (425) 438 6222. 

[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]RELEASE OF DECEDENT: The Medical Examiner’s Office will update EDRS “User to User Comments” by adding “ready for release” and the decedent weight. Once release is authorized, the release form should be presented at time of pick up.  The form can be provided via fax (425-438-6222) or email (contact.medinvest@snoco.org) prior to pick up.  Your client (next of kin) does not need to call our office to authorize the release of the decedent.
Decedents are released during business hours (8 AM to 5 PM, Monday-Friday excluding holidays), once EDRS indicates the decedent is ready for release. The decedent cannot be released without an Authorization for Release of Decedent form.  
User Comments may contain other important information about release delays when cases are pending further investigation or for scientific confirmation of identification.  
Please see the Authorization for Release of Decedent form attached to this email and available on our website at SnohomishCountyWA.gov/ME. Investigators will also leave the form with the next of kin at scenes when possible.
You may begin using the Authorization for Release of Decedent form now.  Please feel free to contact us if you have questions.  

We understand that this is no small change we are undertaking.  If there are any concerns or questions regarding the new policies, please contact us. Our staff is happy to help!  	
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